
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Year 6 Learning Letter        
Friday, 17th November 2023 

Edition No. 5                                                                 

The excitement of Halloween and Bonfire night is now over and done with, and we are working hard in Year 6 in 

all areas of the curriculum; immersing ourselves in the Second World War, working our way through the events 

(we are currently up to the Start of the Battle of Britain). We will be holding our assessment week for this term 

in the week of 27th November and we will be completing another full set of past SATS papers for this. 

Celebration of Christmas Under 

the Stars. 

 
We are holding our Celebration of 

Christmas on the 29th November at 

6:30pm. This will be a combination of 

congressional carols, sung by the 

children, instrumentals, poems and 

drama.  The children are excitedly 

planning their contributions.  

Please let us know if your child is 

unable to take part, so that we can 

decide which roles the children may 

have. 

Social Media 
We are aware that many of the children have their own mobile phones but also have their own social 
media accounts. The minimum age to open an account on nearly every social media platform—TikTok, 
Instagram, Twitter, Pinterest, Kik, YouTube, Snapchat, Facebook, and more — is actually 13. Many of 
our pupils are members of WhatsApp groups too, but the minimum age requirement for this is 16. 
It is incredibly easy  for a child to open a social media account. All they have to do is a simple calculation 
to figure out a birthdate that makes them, say, 72 years of age instead of 11. Few, if any, social media 
sites use age verification tools. So, in just a few moments, children can easily gain access to a world 
of people, videos, photos, posts, likes, and more that they just might not be ready to handle. 

We have attached with this Learning Letter a help a Resource Sheet for parents which contains links 
to some really useful websites. One we very much recommend is Internet Matters. This contains so 
much helpful information which we often use to discuss issues with the children in school. If you have 
any specific concerns, for which you would like further help, please email 
home_technology_support@northdowns.surrey.sch.uk 

 

 

 
 

 

Here is a flavour of what we will be working on 

over the next couple of weeks: 

Maths – multiplying and dividing fractions, and 

finding fractions of amounts; 

English –we will be starting a new poetry unit; 

History – continuing our work on World War 2; 

Science –investigating light; 

RE –continuing our Christianity unit – How the Old 

testament contains prophecies about the coming of 

Jesus; 

DT-.starting our Decoupage project; 

Computing – Finishing our unit on Binary and starting 

a unit on quizzing. 
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